
Spring Term  
Week 4 

Friday 31st Jan 2020 

Aspire, Believe, Achieve! 
‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me’ Philippians 4:13 

Can I please remind parents/carers that we expect the same 

level of behaviour from adults as we would do of any children in 

our school. This includes the language we use and how we treat 

one another. Thank you! 

In next week’s 

Collective 

Worship, we are 

learning about 

more of Jesus’ 

stories and what 

they mean. 

 

Can you 

remember any of 

the parables we 

have looked at 

this week? 

Through running, Marathon Kids has 

transformed the lives of more than 2.5 

million children. We have recently 

introduced this in our school as the 

programme gives primary school 

children the opportunity to run or walk 

multiple marathons over the school year.  Mr Lewis takes 

each year group out once a week (weather permitting) 

for up to 30 minutes. This is either on the field or on the 

MUGA. Please note that children can bring their trainers 

in order to do this activity!   
 
 

Some parents have raised concerns that children are 

not wearing coats whilst doing this and also, that it is too 

hard for them. Please can I reassure you that all children 

are told that they can wear their coats (most choose 

not to or take them off whilst running) and also, each 

child is able to go at their own pace to build up their 

stamina! 

Congratulations to 

our parents who 

have recent ly 

completed the 

V o l u n t e e r i n g 

C o u r s e  i n 

conjunction with 

Adult Education 

Wolverhampton. 

 
Watch this space 

for more courses! 



Stars of the week 

Lucas Harry R 

Aisha Kaira Y1 

Saya Jadon Y2 

Keertan Manjot Y3 

Zaine Leah Y4 

Rosa Ritik Y5 

Sumeet Su Jasleen Y6 

R Tavish Ezra 

Y1 Eknoor Nobelpreet 

Y2 Inderjit Aaryan 

Y3 Sahib Raheem 

Y4 Iqra Dylan 

Y5 Amy Yanavi 

Y6  Kaya Navjeet 

Good Citizens of the Week 
Who does their best to show forgiveness to others? 

Have you been late this week?  
 

15 children have signed in late this week which is a great 
improvement on last week! Can we reduce this even more? 

Please think about the impact being late has on your 
child. 

8:45 a.m. for morning Nursery 
8:55 a.m. for Reception to Year 6 
12:30 p.m. for afternoon Nursery.  



Attendance Awards  

 Infants % 

1st  Red 98.7 

2nd  Green 98 

3rd Orange 96.7 

 Juniors % 

1st  Sapphire 98.7 

2nd  Amber 97.3 

3rd Topaz 96.6 

Overall 

95.2 

Another  bad 
w e e k  f o r 
a t t e n d a n c e . 
P l e a s e  g i v e 
s e r i o u s 
consideration as  
to whether your 
child needs to be 
absent. We need 
an improvement 
i n  o u r 
attendance.  

Headteacher’s Award 
Year 1 for their excellent effort in Design & Technology this week, 

designing and creating their own Disney character using clay! 

Year 5 for working hard in English and publishing their Big Writes 

on Sway! 

 
Golden Ticket tea 

winners from 
24.01.2020 

 
Nakita (Year 1) 
Abbas (Year 4) 

Balraj and Cienna (Year 6) 
 

Sports News! 
Well done to our Y2 multi-

skills team. The children took 

part in the ‘area’ 

competition on Tuesday and 

won Gold! 

 

They will now take part in 

the City Final! 



What’s on next week? 

Monday  

3rd Feb 

 9:00 a.m. Family Worship led by Rev Espin-Bradley 

 9:30—10:30 a.m. Friends of St Luke’s Litter Pick (see details below) 

 Year 5 & 6 Brass Tuition (remember your instruments) 

 Tuesday  

4th Feb 

 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Stay & Play  

 Headstart working with Year 6 

 Tuition for all Year 6 children (3:30 - 4:30 p.m.) 

 3:30 - 5:00 p.m. 10 Year 5/6 children participating in Basketball 

Festival (Moseley Park School) Your child has had a letter if taking part. 

Wednesday 

5th Feb 

 9:00 a.m. ‘It’s Child’s Play’ course for parents/carers 

 1:00 - 2:30 p.m. Baby Stay and Play 

 2:00 p.m. Maths workshop for KS2 Parents/Carers 

Thursday  

6th Feb 

 Swimming for Year 4 - remember your swimming kit and towel! 

 a.m. 6 Year 6 children participating in the Change 4 Life Festival 

(Westcroft School) Your child has had a letter if taking part. 

 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Storytime  

 1:30—3:30 p.m. KS2b (Years 5 & 6) Learning Together Session 

Friday  

7th Feb 

 a.m. 8 Year 5/6 children participating in the Girls Football 

competition (Bilston College) Your child has had a letter if taking part. 

 10:00 - 11:30 a.m. Tweenies Group 

 

Would you prefer to pay for school 

v is i ts ,  school dinners, clubs, 

swimming, Skoolz Out online?  
 

Rather than having to find the 

correct money or finding an 

envelope, why not use our online 

payment system.  
 

It is so easy to use and you can track 

what you have paid for.  If you would 

like more information, ask to speak to 

Mrs Ferguson for more details.  

Punctuality 

Being on time is an important 

life skill and something that we 

must all strive towards. Being 

late to school can be very 

stressful for both you and your 

child and can have an 

impact on your child’s 

learning. In addition, not 

being collected on time can 

also be worrying for your child. 

Please be on time or let the 

office know if you 

are running late 

and need to use our 

Skoolz Out facility.  

Can you spare an hour to help tidy up around the outside 
of school? Our  Friends of St Luke’s are organising a 

‘Litter Pick’ on Monday 3rd February (9:30 - 10:30 a.m.). 
All hands are welcome! 


